
Secretary:  Vote explanation please.  Senator Boquist 
 
“HB 3284 contains language stating covid information can be released if meets federal law.  
This is stated at least twice in the bill.  The Carrier claims the bill would not allow the 
release of vaccine data to support vaccine passports yet the ‘federal law’ language is in the 
bill.  Hopefully, the Carrier is correct but courts use the word of the law not some Floor 
speech.  Further, the Governor, Oregon Health Authority and OSHA with Attorney General 
backing claim federal law allows them to require vaccine proof, passports, and allows 
forcing business to enforce vaccines.  Who is correct does not matter given the Governor can 
use unlimited tax dollars to support her position.  The Governor can bankrupt any 
business.”   


